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Demand remains high Most SSPs reported that the number of participants seeking
services has declined. However, when data were available, programs reported that the
number of syringes distributed had remained level or had increased due to distributing
more supplies to each participant, including through secondary exchange.

SSPs are essential services, but this is not always recognized While some jurisdictions
have explicitly designated SSPs as essential services, nearly all SSP staff noted that
policy makers and leadership had not included SSPs in jurisdictional emergency
planning and response and were not able to provide informed guidance on the
expectations for SSPs.

Syringe and Naloxone distribution have been prioritized, while HIV and HCV testing
have declined SSPs noted the importance of ensuring that participants have sufficient
injection equipment and naloxone, and had developed protocols for distributing
supplies that minimize close contact with participants. Conversely, because testing for
HIV and HCV requires direct contact, nearly all programs said that testing availability
had declined or been eliminated.

Programs have adapted to maximize safety of staff and participants To reinforce
social distancing practices and minimize the number of participant visits, programs
have increased distribution of syringes, works, and naloxone. In some circumstances,
this reflected a change in a program’s syringe distribution model from one-for-one
(more restrictive) to needs-based (less restrictive).

SSPs can provide COVID-19 related services Most of the five jurisdictions we
interviewed were conducting some screening for COVID-19 among their participants.
Larger programs have been able to partner with organizations to implement more
routinized screening, and at least one SSP was able to refer symptomatic participants
to a COVID-19 testing station behind their building.

Read the full paper: https://rdcu.be/b3MRq
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